
Hillsborough Elementary School 
Home and School Association 

February 2020 Meeting 
2/12/2020 

 
Erika Marini, HSA President, opened the meeting at 7pm. 

Welcome 

There were 11 people present at the meeting. 

Minutes 

Minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report (Fundraising Ideas/updates) 

4th Grade Day added $149 in the month of January, plus the money from Zumba.  See Treasurer’s report for specific 

financial details.   

4th Grade Day 

Smoothie King Fundraiser was today.  Family Yoga is 2/27, flyer will go home this week.  Registration will also be posted 

on Community Pass.  Grad Ads will go live on Community Pass the same day as Yearbook Sales go live.  Grad Ad flyers 

will go home soon.  Kristin is scheduling a clothing drive fundraiser for March.  Next VIP Concert is in March 17, TV raffle 

tickets will be sold that night.   

Yearbook 

Yearbook sales will kick off at the end of February.  We will only order what we have pre-purchased.  Any extras that 

may be available would be sold first come first served starting with 4th Grade and moving backwards by grade to 

Kindergarteners.  4th Grade Ads will be sold at the same time in support of 4th Grade Day for $15 per ad. 

Logo Wear 

Logo Wear sale will be kicking off shortly.  We are looking at selling shorts and dri-fit t-shirts.  Sales will be exclusively on 

Community Pass this year.   

PICTO 

PICTO went well.  Thank you to all of our volunteers and amazing staff for helping to make this night special for all of our 

HES families.  Our profit for the event was $7,668.50, which is slightly less than we’ve made in previous years.  The main 

difference was in the area of the basket raffle.  Next year’s PICTO theme has been chosen…it will be 90’s!  

STEM Fair 

Andrew has opened registration for STEM Fair.  T-shirts are being sold again this year, using one of the designs from last 

year.  Konstella will open up for parent volunteers this week.  We will need to figure out judging volunteers (teachers 

and community members).   

Zumba 

We made $275 at the Zumba Night fundraiser.  It was a great event, fun for both children and adults.   Renata C. said she 

would be willing to run the event for us again next year.   

 



Life Skills 

No report from Chairperson. 

Paint Night 

We have sold 25 tickets so far; capacity is 80 painters.  4th Grade Day committee will sell food as a fundraiser.   

Book Fair 

1st week of March.  There will be family night, just not sure about the reading aloud.  We will need parent volunteers. 

Danni will reach out to parents through Facebook/Konstella to see if we have interest to put this together.   

Teacher Forum 

Science Assembly kick off was wonderful!  Great assembly.  

Principal Forum 

Playground- good news and progress regarding the playground opening up.  We should look ahead at the next year for 

some fundraising ideas.  Water filling stations, laminating machines, paying off the playground.   

Erika Marini, President of the HSA, closed the meeting at 8:15pm.   

 
Minutes Submitted by: Meghann Valeo, HSA Recording Secretary 


